
Notice to all Bidders 

Snow Removal Services  

 for the  

Keokuk County Solid Waste & Recycling Center 
 

The Keokuk County Supervisors are soliciting bids for Snow Removal Services for the Keokuk County 
Solid Waste & Recycling Center site located at 23514 Hwy 149, Sigourney, IA.  Days and hours of 
operation are Monday, Wednesday, Friday from 7:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. and Saturday 7:00 a.m. – noon. 

Snow removal expectations include: blade driveway areas; ensure a clear path to the compactor; sand if 
necessary; hand-shovel remaining snow in front of walk-in door and centrally located overhead door 
entrance and exit; remove litter and any other debris prior to performance of service if necessary. 

The bidder shall provide all equipment and supplies to perform these services in a manner that is 
satisfactory to the Keokuk County Supervisors. 

The bid shall reflect the cost of service per occurrence. 

The successful bidder agrees to indemnify and hold harmless Keokuk County from all loss, liability, claims 
or expense arising from bodily injury, including death, or property damage. 

Keokuk County requires evidence of successful bidder’s current valid insurance. 

The successful bidder shall submit a bill to the Keokuk County Auditor for payment of work performed at 
the proposed bid rate set forth per date of service, name of payee and address.   A W-9 will be required. 

Either party may terminate these services at any time by giving the other party thirty (30) days written 
notice. 

Bids are due in the Keokuk County Auditor’s Office, 101 S. Main Street, Sigourney, IA 52591 by 4:30 p.m. 
on October 15, 2021.  Bids will be opened and reviewed during the October 18, 2021 Board of 
Supervisors meeting.  The successful bidder will be notified by phone if not in attendance.   

Direct questions to Christy Bates at 641-622-2320     

 

 


